April 3, 2017

SCA Board

President - Trisha Furman-Leve

Vice President - Melissa Babcock

Treasurer - Bill Miller

Recording Secretary - Colleen Wehnert

Corresponding Secretary - Jorge Torche

Principal - Rosemary Gebhardt

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm \* No Morning Meeting

Flag salute

## Principal's Report

- Pre-K and Kindergarten registration was well attended last week. If you haven't already signed up, you need to go to the board office to register with a (deed, or rental agreement, birth certificate and medical records) Pre-school is a \$50.00 registration deposit, which is deducted from your June payment. You will also need to register with Info-Snap April is Autism awareness and each classroom will be learning about different puzzles pieces of autism, and reading books and classroom difference Throughout the month 1.) Monday - We encourage Children to talk to someone you normally don't talk to Tuesday we encourage children to give a High 5, Thursday - Help a friend clean-up that you normally don't talk to. Several new books were purchased relating to Autism awareness Leah's Voice, I see things differently, a friend like

On April 7th - we will have an assembly with Author Paul Czjak at 10:10 & 2 PM

On Monday April 14-21th - School is closed for Spring Break

Teacher will wear Royal Blue for Autism Awareness on 4/10

Monday-Wednesday April 24th -26th - Preschool will have a CAP Program and Kindergarten will start a Dial 4 Screening

Thursday April 13th - children will have a watershed ambassador program

Wednesday April 12th - SCA Lorax Sapling Planting Assembly with a short video from Mr.

Joseph

Simon.

Tuesday April 11th is Book Fair from 7:15 to 8:45 and 5 to 7

Tuesday April 11th - there is a board education work session at Lounsberry

Guest Speaker

Project Self Sufficiency

Christina - Can be reached at 844-807-3500 / 973 940 3500

Website: <a href="http://www.projectselfsufficiency.org/">http://www.projectselfsufficiency.org/</a>

April 27th - from 5 - 8 PM Project Self Sufficiency Family Expo

Located across from college

They have a ton of programs and services for families and children

Attend an event for a chance to win Miners / Skylands giveaway tickets

You can donate dresses, shoes, handbags - they also have a prom shop for young adults and teens looking for low cost gowns and dresses.

They offer family programs from eating well, to teen program, to married and single adult programs

Approval of April minutes Ginger Rittman & Heather Miller

Treasurer's report & Approval

## Old business

- Parent Night Out was fun only 4 people attended
- The Staff enjoyed their Saint Patrick's Day treat, they were also always very thankful for the special surprise
- Family Cooking Night was well attended
- We would like to thank all of our Lane Sponsors

## New business

- Merging of PK with the Cedar Mt SCA next year servy was sent to all PK3 parents and
  the majority said they wished to merge with the CM SCA next year .Mrs. Gebhardt
  explained that she and Mr Mudrick are working on how to bus the PK over to CM for
  assemblies . All Sca meetings will be held at CM
- Nomination Ballots go home today asked to have them retuned by April 24
- Family Line Dancing will be on April 5 th from 6-8 pm

- Family Bowling will be on Saturday April 29 from 1-4 pm at Pin Street in Warwick
- Sign ups
  - Bookfair
  - Fun day help
  - o Fun Day supplies
  - Mom and dad shop
  - o Plant assembly
  - Spring Pictures
  - Staff lunch
  - Learn and Earn
- Family Event and Fundraiser Events explained the difference between the two and which events where a fundraiser and which was a family event
- Approval of May Events
  - o Staff Lunch May 3 During school
  - o Mom and Dad shop May 8-10 During School
  - o Plant assemble May 12 During School
  - Craft night is May 12 from 6-7pm

Adjournment

Colleen Werhernt

Heather Miller

Laura Ajama

Kelly Lynn

Erica Lucas